                                                        CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                                            MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                                     MONDAY 18th February, 2019.

Present: Cllrs:  Tim Mason, Jill Morgan (Chair), Gerald Thomas, Alan Price, Bryn Morris, C Cllr. Neil Prior
Apologies:  

1. Minutes

The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 21st January, 2019, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.
2. Matters Arising  
· Mathry One Way System.  White lines have been painted for an “experimental traffic variation”.
This will be reviewed at the next meeting.   Councillors to feed back at the next meeting.

· Community Charter – Dan Shaw from Pembs County Council had spoken about the Charter at the recent Llanrhian Community Council meeting which Cllr. Jill Morgan had attended.   The Charter is intended to improve joint working and communication between the local authority and Town and Community Councils.   The Charter provides comprehensive contact details for Pembs County Council services and sets out ways of working together in a partnership of equals and to encourage public participation in local government and the local community.  Topics discussed included the cost of a local election, true costs of re-charging services, the Vision for Pembrokeshire (working together, improving lives) and the PCC Relationship Transformation Theme.  Councils will be approached in the future to sign up to the Charter which will be reviewed annually.
· PLANED – Community & Wellbeing Project.  Anna Jones will attend a future meeting.
· U Boat project – talk will be on Monday 10th June.

· Invoice for twinning present received.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    Twinning present - £ 150.00
          Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.

          Account information:  
          Balance of current a/c as at 18th February - £4307.78

          Balance of deposit a/c as at 18th February - £3004.24

4. PLANNING
Farmers Arms, Mathry – demolition of garden room and new build to replace – Cllr. Alan Price had concerns about this demolition and new build without planning permission.  Because of its size it did not need planning consent to demolish but the owner will have to put in a retrospective planning application for the new build.

Planning Application

PCNPA

NP/19/0036/FUL:  1 Rhoslanog Cottages, Mathry – two storey rear extensions, pitched roof above existing garage, porch, cladding to garage and repositioning of windows on front elevation.  There were no adverse comments although in 2014 there were concerns about slurry management in that area.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Tenovus, Paul Sartori and Wales Air Ambulance – requests for funding.  For next meeting.
b)  Jennifer Huggett – application to join the Community Council received but unfortunately not within  

      the co-option deadline.   

        c)   Pembs County Council – email from Rachel Green, Enforcement Officer re Farmers Arms 

              received.
        d)   Pembs County Council – consultation on draft Toilet Strategy – end date 5th March received.
              https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-   say/draft-toilet-strategy-consultation.  Councillors 

              would respond individually.
         e)  Auditor General for Wales – Financial Management and Governance – Town and Community 

              Councils 2017-18 received. The Clerk would send a pdf version of the document.
          f)   Auditor General for Wales – Internal Audit Arrangements at Town and Community Councils in    
               Wales received.  The Clerk would send a pdf version of the document.

          g)  Pembs County Council – consultation on Draft Street Trading Policy - end date 13th March 

               received.





               https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/have-your-say/draft-street-trading-policy.    Councillors would 
               respond individually.
          g)  PCC – notice of road closure - Unclassified (U3071) road at Mathry – from its junction with 

               the Brynhedydd estate, north to its junction with the access to the The Haggard estate received.  
               The Clerk was asked to respond with concerns about access for the two houses above 
               Brynhedydd.

          h)  One Voice Wales – request for resubscription.   There was no wish to rejoin One Voice Wales at 

               the moment.
6. REPLACEMENT OF BUS SHELTER ON THE A477
The old block bus shelter has been replaced using ring fenced money provided by the Welsh Government for this purpose.

7. CO-OPTION  
There had been two applications to join the Community Council, one of which had been received after the deadline.   The Clerk was asked to invite Mr. Graham Johns to the March meeting.  A decision on the Co-option would be made at the April meeting.

8. NOMINATION OF NEW DEPUTY CHAIRMAN FOR REMAINDER OF 2018/19
Cllr. Tim Mason was nominated and agreed to become Deputy Chairman.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.   All in favour.


9. DONATIONS
Deferred to next meeting.


10. COMMUNITY HALL
There is a Hall Management Committee meeting on Thursday 21st  February.   The damp in the meeting room appears to be drying out.

11. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
It looks as if the Council Tax may increase again. The majority of spending is on Education and Social Care which will both receive the same funding as last year although there is a budgeted £20M shortfall this year.  
Councillors discussed the prospective new hospital to be built near Whitland.

The recent bus consultation has shown very low take up for buses going through Castlemorris,

47 out of 50 bus journeys picked up no passengers there.  Cllr. Prior mentioned BwcaBus which is a new bookable service for people in rural communities.   Mathry and Castlemorris are now included in the area and buses may be booked using this phone number:  01239 801601.  The website address is http://www.bwcabus.traveline-cymru.info/?force=1
12. FRENCH TWINNING
Meeting to be held on the 7th March to elect new Chair and Secretary.


13. ENHANCING PEMBROKESHIRE  GRANT MEETING

The completed expression of interest form was given to C Cllr. Neil Prior for his assessment and advice.   Cllr Prior made it clear that he will not be on the panel that makes the decision about the Mathry application.  

14. WAR MEMORIAL                                                     
Approval has been received from Cadw for the War Memorial to be re-guilded and grant funding is available.  Cllrs: Jill Morgan, Brynley Morris and Alan Price were congratulated on the success of their application.
15.   Rhoslanog 
        Cllr. Gerald Thomas confirmed that the potentially dangerous trees have now been cut down.

Signed ………………………………..

Date   …………………………………..

